VOL.

FROM DIXIE’S DESK:

Please remember to send your ¢-mail address to Steve Stover at iaancwsletter(idcomeast.net
.Steve will be assisting this office in mailing the bulletin by e-mail. Thank you for your help in keeping
this bulletin on a monthly publication. We still need your help, if you are a new member to the
IAA/NFAA or just signed up for e-mail pleaae forward your address to Steve. If you want something
printed, please send to this office by the 15" of the month.

If you have any questions, please contact me or one of the officers, I can be reached at 217-589-
4758 or e-mail at 1aadixie@iric.net,

Hunting season is just around the corner and the whitetail team hunt form must be received by
September 30, 2010. The forms are to be mailed to Ron Whitlock or you can call him at 217-942-3377.
Team members do not have to be from the same club, but do have to be NFAA/IAA members. Team
captains should make sure that each member is current with the NFAA. Have a great and safe huating
SEa50I11.

The JAA board of directors meeting will be held November 7, 2010 at Prairie Archery in Virden
starting at 1PM. The new officers will take office at this meeting. Any interested JAA member may
attend.

1 am pleased to accept the nomination to continue as the NFAA Director for Ilinois. I have been
involved in organized archery for 25 years, and a Board Member of the Illinois Archery
Association for 19 of those years; starting out as a Board Representative for the Target Division,
progressing to President of the Target Division until the re-organization of the Board. Since, I
have served as Southern Representative, and am Chairman of the Tournament and Awards
Committees. I have been a member of Panther Creek Bowhunters for 25 years, and have held
various offices off and on over the years.

I will continue to promote the sport of archery in all forms; as a family sport, and remain active
with the National Archery in the Schools Program in order to bring more young people into our
sport. 1 will represent the IA A Board of Directors and the members of the Illinois Archery
Association to the best of my ability, by making informed decisions in my position with the
NFAA Board of Directors with what best serves all archers and keeps archery alive; without
prejudice or personal agenda.

Thank you for your support.

Judy McCutcheon

60 No._m'_'- CIRC. OCIQB_ER 2010 Déwie Garmer  217-589-4158



ATTENTION IAA MEMBERS

The IAA needs your help. We need your e-mail address. We still need roughly another
16% to make the monthly bulletin cost effective. At the convention in 2008 a proposal
was made to return to a monthly bulletin by sending the bulletin by e-mail. In order to
keep the bulletin on a monthly mailing we still need e-mail addresses.

The advantages of a monthly bulletin are:

More up to date information

Clubs would be able to put notices in monthly

If clubs need to make change, they are able to do this due to the frequency of
the bulletin

e Better communication

Everyone, please help us to continue on a monthly bulletin. Ciubs, please encourage
your members to provide an e-mail address. if anyone needs an e-mail address, or
doesn’t want to provide their home e-mail address, there are free e-mail accounts
available through Hotmail, Yahoo, or Google.

You will be blind copied on the bulletin so no one else will see your e-mail address. This
should keep you from receiving e-mail other than the bulletin.

Please help us to continue the mailing, and send your name, address and e-mail address
as soon as possible to:

iaadixie@irtc net and copy iaanewslettericomeast.net

Again, thank you to everyone that has given us an e-mail address. Please keep them
coming.

Thank you
Dixie Garner
Iilinois Archery Association



Illinois Department of Natural Resources
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
August 23, 2010

ILLINOIS DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES HONORED
VOLUNTEERS IN CEREMONY AT STATE FAIR

The Tilinois Department of Natural Resources honored 8 individuals and 3 groups as
Qutstanding Volunteers of the Year during a ceremony in Conservation World at the Ilinois
State Fair.

“QOur volunteers are doing great work by helping at state parks, and with our other programs,
such as nature preserve restoration, the urban fishing program, and safety education just to
name a few. This recognition program is one way we can thank them for the valuable service
and expertise they provide to us and to the people of the State of Illinois,”said IDNR Director
Marc Miller.

The volunteer recognition awards ceremony took place Saturday, August 21% at the Hlinois
Green Industry Association Qutdoor Amphitheater, on the llinois State Fairgrounds. One of
this year’s honoress is the Tilinois Archery Association.

In 2003 the IDNR signed on as the eighth state in the nation to coordinate and offer the
National Archery in the Schools Program (NASP), a groundbreaking archery education
program through the school system. The program offers an opportunity for school-aged youth
to gain peer recognition while learning the concepts of leadership, sportsmanship and mental
focus. The IDNR has now trained teachers in more than 140 schools across the state in the
National Archery in the Schools Program. In 2006 plans were made to host the first-ever state
NASP Tournament to schools offering the program. This tournament also serves as the
qualifying tournament for teams wishing to go on to the national championships. The Hlinois
Archery Association immediately offered its assistance and expertise in staging and managing
the tournament. For the last five years, the association has provided member manpower to
referee, handle scoring data input and operation, and manage equipment such as targets, bow
stands, and netting to ensure a safe and tournament-friendly range, The association has also
provided trophies for the division winners and secured bows and arrows from its member clubs
to use as prizes. The IDNR appreciates everything the Illinois Archery Association has done to
support its Archery in the Schools Program. .

HiH



IAA Fund Raiser

At the convention this year, we were discussing things the 1AA could do if we had more money and
the idea for a fund raiser was discussed. The IAA Board realizes our organization could raise quite
a bit of money through this fund raiser and the funds could be used for betterment of the
organization. We also realize we stand to lose money if the membership is not on board with it and
willing to heip make it work. | have been involved with identical fund raisers and here is how it works.

It is a gun of the month raffie where we give away 1 gun sach month for a year. Each raffle ticket is in
the drawing each month whether it was previously drawn out as a winner or not. This means each
ticket purchased is in 12 gun raffies and the owner of that ticket has the potential of winning all 12
guns since each winning ticket goes back into the buckst of tickets. The tickets are easy to sell
because for §15 the purchaser is in 12 gun rafus,

Here is an example of how it works in more detai:
IAA gets with FFL dealer and decides which guns will ba given each month.
IAA has tickets printed up with the gun for each month listed on back.

Each Head of House Hold receives minimum of 5 tickets to seli for $15 each. More tickets are
available upon request. All tickets are sold over a period of 2-2 months. You turn in your
tickets stubs and money(write check to 1AA for money collected).

IAA buys 12 guns for average cost of $500 ~ total cost of guns $6,000. We have an FFL dealer
who will buy and sell to us at his cost.

Then a winner Is drawn each month for twelve months.

As incentive to seil tickets, you get your name in a different pot once for each 5 tickets you
sell. We will give $500 to one IAA member whose name is drawn.

Estimated minimum funds to be raised (based on a minimum of 5 tickets sold per house and an
average cost of $500 per gun):

217 Head of House Hold X 5 tickets X $15 816,275

Subtract cost of guns - $6,000 leaves $10,275

Subtract cost of printing the tickets - ~$100 leaves $10,175
Subtract postage to mail tickets to members - ~$150 leaves $10,025

Subtract incentive paid to one IAA member - $§500 leaves §9,625 for IAA use. This is the minimum we
would raise since you can sell more than 5 tickets,

Gun raffie tickets are very easy to sell. The first year | participated in this type raffle | sold 105 tickets.
The more you sell the more we make. Our organization couid make a lot of improvements and do
some new things with the money raised through this fund raiser. Please let your |AA Board
representatives know your thoughts on this fund raiser.

Thanks,
Bilt Schuh, 1AA Southern Rep



IAA STATE FIELD 2010

GLISSON ARCHERY AT JOLIET ARCHERY CLUB

AFFS

KATHY PINDELL
LIZ JONES

LAURA KEENEY
AMBHFS

WALLY ERICKEON
AARON BRAMBORA
DAVE SCHNELL
JOSEF MAKA

TiM WARD

ARTUR MENDRON
BOB STARK
JERRY BRAKLEY
AMFS

STEVE HICKMAN
MIKE FLIER

MARK JONES
MANDEL DENMON

“ . CHRIS GONZALEZ

PAUL SCHUERINGS
SCOTT SEVERSON
CMFS

EYAN LENZ
AARON FISHBURN
MSMFS

DON WILL

VICTOR DAVIDSON
CAZ BREWER
WES ARRASMITH
TOM NIEMEYER
PFFS

NANCY ZORN
SMBB

BILL BERGER
FRANK WERNER

RON WHITLOCK
SCOTT ANDERSON
SMFS

BILL MOHN

DAVE WARD

RALPH GAUSEPOHL
RANDY RUTLEDGE

AUGUST 28 & 29, 2010
FIELD

528
501
465

535
530
522
489
491
476
473
811

539
539
520
523

13

510
508

482
487

499
500
502
468
473

545

341
307

440

529
473

516
482

HUNTER TOTAL

539 1067
498 997
4858 950
528 1083
522 1052
509 1031
514 1003
495 988
494 970
488 961
0 511
538 1077
536 1075
540 1060
525 1048
536 1048
524
817 1026
514 906
490 977
512 1011
500 1009
494 996
500 968
474 047
549 1094
354 895
370 . 677
427 867

524 1053

457 930
506 1022
490 972
484 928
546 546
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SMFSL

RICK KNORR 490 497 087
SMFSLR/L
TOM HAVEL 456 457 913
SPMFS
BILL SCHUH 548 546 1094
BOB MCCUTCHEON 528 536 1064
YAMFS
JOEY SPURLOCK 532 515 1047
JOSH RASING 469 0 469
COMING EVENTS:
OCTOBER 2010
1 WHITETAIL DEER SEASON STARTS
NOVEMBER 2010
7 TAA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
SHOOTS FOR 2011
AGGREGATE TOURNEMENTS 2011  Any weekend in Dec-Jan-Feb.
NORTH GLISSON ARCHERY
CENTRAL WENOIS
SOUTH BUCKSKIN LEGACY
INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIP 2011 March 5-6, 2011

Tournament committee will accept written bids from ciubs that most benefit the
Association by the November 2010 BOD meeting

VEGAS SHOOT 2011 Feb 11-13 2011

GREAT LAKES INDOOR SECTIONAL 2011—  February 26 & 27 JOLIET ARCHERY



OUTDOOR AGGREGATE 2010

The Cutdoor Aggregate consists of the two outdoor championship tournaments. These are the final resuits for
the archers who signed up for the Aggregate at the Outdoor Target Championship, and completed both the
Cutdoor Target and the Field Championship Tournaments. The Champions will receive their Outdoor
Agaregate Champion plaque at the Annual Convention in March.

TOTAL

NAME STYLE TARGET FIELD SCORE
CHAMPION WALTER ERICKSON AMBHFS 858 1083 1921
AARON BRAMBORA AMBHFS 861 1062 1813
TiM WARD AMBHFS 826 986 1812
CHAMPION MANDEL DENMON AMFS 863 1048 1911
PAUL SCHUERINGS AMFS 841 1034 1875
CHAMPION EYAN LENZ CMFS 814 996 1810
CHAMPION  VICTOR DAVIDSON MSMFS 861 1009 1870
CHAMPION  BILL BERGER SMBB 708 695 1404
FRANK WERNER SMBB 590 677 1267
CHAMPION NORM LAUER SMBH 784 867 1651
CHAMPION RON WHITLOCK SMBHFS 840 1053 1893
SCOTT ANDERSON SMBHFS 781 930 1711
CHAMPION  BILL MOHN SMFS 874 1022 1896
CHAMPION RICK KNORR SMFSL 801 987 1788
CHAMPION TOM HAVEL SMFSLR/L 755 913 1668
CHAMPION  BILL SCHUH SPMFS 872 1094 1966



WOLF RUN BOWHUNTERS—Dixie Garner, Secy

Results of the J.D. Garner Memorial 3-D Shoot

BHR

Brenton Walls
Jim Cox
Michasl Heitz
Don Waller
Jered Mills
John Adcock
Mati Clayton
Daren Schnetigoecks
Tony Lakin
Ryan Walls
Jerry Davidson
Shane Staples
Kenny Rawe
Charlie Rawe
Bark Lutrell
Craig Carrolt
Ed Rapple
Dean Pinkerion
Kevin Duba
Stan Decker
Gaimelt Rogers
Rick Kraut

Tim Hoyt

Rich Pinkerton
Matt Crays
Cody Nergenah
Ron McCarthy
Levi Graham
Mike Graham
Ben West
Derrick Nance
Jim Graham
Craig Rawe
Jeff Richey

&ilt Merrifield
Brad Henson
Jake Miller
Sean Walker
Dave McCarthy
Chad Stringer
Clifton Cox
Justin Pohlman
Cory Holmes
Ken Dunlevy
Clint Walker
John Riggs
Matt Baumgariner
Josh Myren
Kenny Sturgeon Sr
Clint Fox

322

3t
311
310
308
303
294
290
286
282
281
281
281
278
277
276
274
273
271
265
2064
262
262
259
259
258
257
254
254
252
250
249
247
244
241
233
223
A7
213
208
181
177
159
156
140

N/S
N/S
N/S

YA

Cody Kraut
Mathew Henson
Patrick Carmody
Andrew Dunlevy
Jake Fanning

Youth M

Levi Staples

lLuke Schnetigoecke
Bennet Kesinger
Jogh Pinkerton
Luke Smith

Logan Duba

Wyatt Richey

BHF

Jerry Isringhausen
Terry Miller

Jered Holmes

Trad

Larry Crocker
Dan Blakley
Ben Henderson
Jerry McArtor
Dave Blakley

BHFF
Lesley Barker

SURVIVAL 8HOOT
Jerry Davidson
Terry Sexton
Dean Pinkerton
Jim Cox

Terry Miller
Josh Pinkerton
Patrick Carmody
Larry Crocker
Greg Varble
Spence Miller
Clint Walker

9-12-10

220
249
242
18¢
166

280
281
242
240
220
206
181

258
224
132

238

187

152
N/S
N/S

161

121
116
103
96
69
66
865
50
40

Cub B

Hayden Stringer
Biake Clayton
Nathan Walker
Jacob Decker
Ronnie Rawe
Spencer Miller
Brady Cox
Isaac Cox

Dylan Fox

Cub G

wMadison McClenning
Calista Fox

Syndey Pelrey

BHR W

Pam Pinkerton
Cameo McClenning
Sam Draper

Deb Walier

Anita Fox

Pae Wea G
Bryleigh Fox

Pee Wee B
Bryce Clayton

YA W
Jessie Pinkerton
Emily Housman

FIELD SHOOT
BHFS
Ron Whitlock

BHFS W
Pat Whitlock

NS

N/S

N/&

N/S

NS

257
218
204
195
194
165

91

40

75

198
183
180
142

240

142
129

522

567



The IAA Board of Directors meeting was held August 28, 2010 at the Joliet Archery Range
following the field championship. The meeting was called to order at 3:35 PM by the NFAA
Councilman, Bob McCutcheon

Roll call of officers was taken with the following present, NFAA Director, Judy McCutcheon,
northern board, Rick Knorr, Walter Erickson and Bill Berger; central board Bill Mohn; southern board,
Bill Schuh and Ron Whitlock.

The minutes of the last meeting was passed out in advance and Ron Whitlock made a motion, pnd
orr to accept as pub I reports were discussed and Walter Erickson made a

lished. The financia
----- O] z:-:s.:a"i;:. i e e S R e R e s e

oG i
; e R R e T T T

A discussion was held on the vacancy of a central board member and Bob McCutcheon will ask
Kathy Pindell to accept this position.

Bill Schuh presented each board member with a copy of proposal for a gun raffle as a fund
raiser. Bill explained how the organization would benefit from this raffle and suggested that we
published a letter explaining the raffle in the bulletin. The board members will need to have the feed
back by the November board meeting.

A discussion was held on the indoor sectional. The tournament will be held February 26 and 27
at the Joliet Archery Range.

There was no report from the convention, constitution and tournament committees. There was a
brief discussion from the awards committee. The Bowhunting and conservation committee reported that
they would have the whitetail team hunt if enough teams signed up. The also noted that on the big game
awards they have done away with the Pope & Young scoring. The youth committee reported that they
had a good turn out at Glisson Archery. Bill Berger reported that he teaches classes at Glisson Archery
and Joliet Archery also has classes. Bill Mohn reported that he has been working with the 4 H groups.
The membership & Club retention committee reported that Bill Mohn has been working with 4 H groups
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ested that member become fnstructors™ = S

Bob McCutcheon reported that Iilinois Department of Natural Resources honored the Ilinois
Archery Association as the “Outstanding Volunteers of the Year”, this year during the state fair.

Bill Berger requested information on life membership. He will send inn his requested in writing.
The next board of Directors meeting will be held November 7, 2010 at Prairie Archery.

Ron Whitlock made a motion to adjourn, 2™ by Rick Knorr. The meeting adjourned at 4:50PM.
Dixie Garner



